## Shine Your Light, Brighten the World

Minutes and Musings of the April 6, 2016 Meeting, Spotlight #25

#### Words of Wisdom

""The saddest aspect of life right now is that science gathers knowledge faster than society gathers wisdom."

- Isaac Asimov

## **Nutrition Program**

# Thanks to Cathy Hutt for organizing and Hazel for calling

April 13, Chuck Stuart and Marsha Jackson April 20, Diane Cripe and Chris Gargaro April 27, Luis Centeno and Harvey Branman May 4, Victor Barone and Peter Genovese May 11, Lisa Malm and Wally Kendig

## **Invocation and Pledge**

April 13, Edsel Curry and Jackie Jones April 20, Rommil Fernandez /Albert Hernandez April 27, Nicole Abou-Chakra and Juan Guillen May 4, Luis Centeno and Harvey Branman May 11, Charissa Wheeler and Susan Sebastian Please sign up with Susan Sebastian

# **Upcoming Luncheon Programs**

March 30, Game Day "Reminiscence" April 6, Charissa Wheeler, Music and Theory April 13, Kendall Flint, Single –Family Residence Design Standards April 20, Susan Sebastian, Boys and Girls Club April 27, Key Club Take-Over

Please give speakers' names to Chuck
Chavoor and also give him the bio so we can
put it in our Spotlight ahead of time. We want
to begin surveying our members on speakers
and advertising online and in Spotlight about
upcoming speakers \_APRIL PROGRAMS,
HARVEY BRANMAN

Calendar of Important Dates April nominations for election of club officers in May. Please consider offering to help in the leadership of our meetings.



Mayor's Prayer Breakfast, May 12, 7 a.m., Pickwick, \$25 at door Relay for Life, May 14, 15, Robert Gross Park

## Leadership Speaker, Charles Chavoor

SPOTLIGHT Volume 93 www.BurbankKiwanis.org



Charles Chavoor, President Designate, opened the well planned meeting with special thanks to all who worked on the K1 Day project. The Y is sending pictures to various news outlets to let the public know of the success of the day.





Michael
Parenteau read
an article from
Albert Einstein
about learning
from yesterday.
Excellent.
Dennis Dunn
led us in the
flag salute.

Senior meals were delivered by Rick Marias and lan Fagan. Thanks for bringing smiles and food to the shut ins.

#### **Guests**



We enjoyed the company of guests Gena Merrill who works with Steve





Oakley, Reza Zhang, and Ella Hambarchian, both friends of Harvey Branman, and many Key Clubbers. We welcome all to find out about our service to others.

#### On the Spot—won by Hazel

#### Pen a Friend-



Nori Walla penned Wally Kendig for always welcoming others with a big smile when they enter the room, his work with the gala, and his always

helping in all of our projects. Congratulations, Wally. Now whom will Wally honor???

#### Committee Reports



Bruce Lilly and Victor Barone are attending the CalNevHa conference for Key Clubs. They are also taking the Key Club advisor, Frank Barberia, with them. We look forward to a report of the fun times and the information they learn. We hear it is a time of much excitement and noise. Special thanks for

their youth involvement.

Diane Cripe announced the International School of Los Angeles, that we call the French School ,is having a volunteer fair where we have been asked to share our information on Builders Clubs and Key Clubs, 9:30 a.m., on April 12.

Sunrise Kiwanis is having the Mayor's Cup Golf Tournament on April 22 and is looking for volunteers. Our club has voted to sponsor a flag at one of the holes. Consider helping out. Boys and Girls Club of Burbank is a big recipient of the funds generated.

Special thanks to JCHolt and Bob Archer for working with Cynthia to complete the upgrade of our By Laws. Copies will be made available for those who want to read them over. Just ask Cynthia.



Word has been received about the passing of 96 year old Dr. Richard Kasper, former president of the club. Services are on April 30, 10 a.m., Mariner's Church in the Chapel, 5001 Newport Coast Dr., Irvine. Kiwanitas The May 4<sup>th</sup> meeting will be at Claim Jumpers.



Trustee, Ron Rothacher announced that openings are available for members wanting to run for Board of Trustees as well as Vice President. Learn about the club by becoming a Board member and attending a meeting, the first Tuesday of each month. Let Ron know of your interest.

We need you.



Trivia Challenge. Our team lasted for quite a while. We were very proud of their knowledge. Special thanks to Sam Engel, Sr., and Tom Cotrel. Special mention was made in the program of Millie Engel's

work with Friends of the Library.



Special thanks to Gilbert and his family for our meals that he prepares every week. We serve an average of 51 meals a week.

Birthday Men



Happy Birthday to Sam, Wally, Ian, Harvey, and Don.

Guest Speaker

Charissa Wheeler was an outstanding speaker and shared her musical talent with us.



